
 

 

 
 
 
 

August 31, 2020 

Christa George, Pharm.D., CDE, BCACP 
Associate Professor of Clinical Pharmacy and Translational Science 
The University of Tennessee Health Science Center 
College of Pharmacy 
881 Madison Avenue, Suite 215 
Memphis, TN 38163 

URGENT 
 
Sent via Electronic Mail (cgeorge1@uthsc.edu) 
 
Dr. George:  
 
My name is Greg H. Greubel. I am a staff attorney with the Foundation for Individual Rights in 
Education (FIRE), a nonpartisan, nonprofit organization dedicated to defending liberty, freedom of 
speech, due process, academic freedom, legal equality, and freedom of conscience on America’s 
college campuses. 
 
I am writing concerning Kimberly Diei and your August 27, 2020, email about Ms. Diei’s social 
media posts.1 We understand that you are the Chair of the University of Tennessee Health Science 
Center College of Pharmacy’s (“UTHSC-COP”) Professional Conduct Committee, and you have 
informed Ms. Diei that the Committee received a complaint about her social media posts. We also 
understand that the Committee is going to hold a meeting tomorrow to review the complaint. 
According to Ms. Diei, the social media posts in question were posts on her personal social media 
platforms. She did not use any of UTHSC-COP’s resources to distribute the messages, and she did 
not identify UTHSC-COP in any of the posts.  

We understand that your Committee will determine whether Ms. Diei’s social media posts violate 
UTHSC-COP’s Student Code of Conduct. FIRE strongly urges UTHSC-COP to drop its 
investigation into Ms. Diei’s social media posts immediately because any adverse action taken 
against Ms. Diei as a result of her social media posts would violate the First Amendment.  

 

1 FIRE does not currently represent Ms. Diei; however, we have spoken to her about the facts in this 
matter.  




